PPG MEETING 1 March 2022 

Attending: OD, AA and BM

Apologies received from HS, AM, SM, UH

1 Covid - vaccination programme – and 'flu jabs
BM reported that Covid rates were beginning to drop off and we may be moving from 'pandemic' to 'endemic'.  SELCCG was continuing to steer the vaccination programme and the rates for the practice were in line with the Lambeth norm. Plans are being discussed for boosters in the autumn but GPs are waiting for clarity from Department of Health and NHS England about who will be prioritised. There will be a programme of flu jabs in the autumn and reminders will be sent to priority groups 

2 Patient appointments “in person” - and difficulty of getting urgent appointments
Demand for appointments continues to outstrip supply but the practice is regularly reviewing how many slots need to be held clear for urgent on-the-day appointments. On some days the urgent slots are all allocated by 10am – on other days the 'shutdown' is much later. Members emphasised how upsetting it can be hanging on the phone for many minutes hoping for an urgent appointment. The mix of telephone and face-to-face appointments continues.

3 New Phone number
BM reported that the new phone was now operational and that all the features that it offered would be looked at over the next few months, to determine which will yield useful data for planning future services. It can track numbers of calls received, waiting times, etc. 
4 'Patient Access' App and NHS App
CFP will continue to use two Apps – Patient Access and NHS. PPG members expressed support for the NHS App because of its extra features.
5 GP Patient Survey (run by IPSOS-MORI for NHS)
Members noted that the GP survey  - run annually for NHS by IPSOS-MORI – provides some useful information for the practice. It also allows for comparison between CFP and neighbouring practices, although the obvious differences between very small and very large practices are not highlighted. One difficulty for CFP is ensuring that patients can see the GP of their choice for continuity. URL for the survey is below.
https://gp-patient.co.uk/about

6 Future of PPG
OD reported that previous attempts to bring together the four PPGs in the Clapham PCN had not been successful. However, it was agreed to try again. Again, the need to try to recruit mew members for the PPG was emphasised. OD reminded members that he wished to pass on the chair to another member before 2022 is over.
7 Other news
The phlebotomy service will return to the practice before long (NB shortly after the meeting BM was able to confirm the start date) Information about the inadequacies of the podiatry service was discussed. The PCN will be taking over the co-ordination of GP training. 
8 Next meeting
The next meeting will be fixed for a date in May 2022 (to be announced)

please note abbreviations:-
PPG - Patient Participation Group

CFP - Clapham Family Practice

SELCCG - South East London Clinical Commissioning Group

PCN - Primary Care Network

